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Conditions of poverty and other challenges in the Philippines are driving people who 
might otherwise never consider human trafficking to participate out of desperation, in 
some cases even exploiting their own family members. This article describes some 
ongoing efforts to combat child and vulnerable adult abuse in the Philippines, specifically 
focusing on initiatives undertaken in Northern Mindanao, particularly within the dioceses 
of Dipolog, Ozamiz, Pagadian, Iligan, and the Prelature of Marawi (DOPIM). The 
alarming prevalence of child trafficking, exploitation of young women seeking overseas 
employment, and other forms of abuse necessitates a multi-pronged approach involving 
community education, collaboration with religious institutions, and engagement with law 
enforcement. 

The primary initiative has been a series of seminars on the Safeguarding of Children and 
Vulnerable Adults, spearheaded by Sr. Patrocinia Angay, RSM. These seminars address 
the critical issue of child trafficking, highlighting specific cases such as the exploitation 
of young girls in areas between Iligan and Cagayan de Oro, and the deceptive 
recruitment of young women for exploitative work abroad. 

The seminars have reached numerous schools, parishes, and church organizations 
within the DOPIM region, thanks to collaborations with the Diocese of Iligan and the 
Sisters Association in Mindanao. Furthermore, a meeting of priests and religious leaders 
included impactful testimonies from participants who had encountered exploited young 
women in nightclubs, underscoring the pervasive nature of the problem and the need for 
continued awareness and intervention. 

Crucially, these efforts extend beyond religious institutions. Collaboration with local law 
enforcement agencies, such as the police, is underway to ensure effective reporting and 
prosecution of perpetrators. This collaborative approach is vital for a comprehensive 
solution. 

While the problem of child and vulnerable adult abuse remains significant, the initiatives 
outlined here demonstrate a strong commitment to addressing this issue. The combined 
efforts of religious leaders, community organizations, and law enforcement agencies 
offer hope for a future where children and vulnerable adults are protected from 
exploitation and harm. Continued collaboration and expansion of these programs are 
essential to achieving lasting positive change. Further investigations are underway into 
the specific locations mentioned and the development of targeted interventions. 


